
   PACT MEETING 
HELD AT THE OCR ON TUESDAY 6th MARCH 2018  
 
APOLOGIES FROM: Nick Hawkins, Derek Bateman and Cllr David Suthers 
 
THOSE IN ATTENDANCE: CCllr Rod Mckerlich,  PC Helen Abdullah,  
PCSO Hywel Arkontopoulos and eight members of the community 
 
CRIME STATISTICS  
HA issued the crime figures for the last month including the following: 
2 Anti social behaviour disputes 
2 Burglaries – sheds 
4 Thefts – vehicle, shoplifting and equipment 
4 Criminal damage – vehicles and a sale sign 
 
COUNTY COUNCILLORS REPORT 
RMc reported that the street lights on Heol Isaf had been increased by 30% 
following complaints regarding poor quality lighting.  There are a number of 
potholes which have been reported. Changes to made to gates to alleyways 
and more drop kerbs.  The 20 mph zone around Park Road school is due to be 
implemented.  Bryn Deri School zone has been established.  Barretts and 
Redrow are building a sewer pipe along the Llantrisant Road, which will cause a 
lot of disturbance. Dwr Cymru have finished repairing Heol Isaf after the burst 
water main. 
DAC informed the meeting that Redrow have appointed a  manager to control 
HGV vehicles using the site and Heol Isaf. 
GENERAL DISCUSSION 
PC HA informed the meeting that the homeless man in Morganstown has been 
excluded from the area following an incident. 
Cllr RV drew attention to the parking of cars on the pavement at the 
Comprehensive School being a daily concern.   
The police patrol set up to monitor HGVs on Heol Isaf resulted in a number of 
prosecutions.  This problem was emphasised by PR who claimed that vehicles 
were still flouting the law. 
DW reported that there was still a problem in Lychgate Gardens with youths 
misusing the play area during the daytime. 
 
The next meeting is scheduled for May and will be advised by the police in due 
course. 
  



 
 


